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    THE MESSENGER 

USHERS FOR MAY 
Tommy Cason, Leonard Cobb, Chris Dean, Van Goodman, 

J.B. Griffith, Alan Lamar, Jim Lauderdale, Ben Leake,  
Joey Mabry, Davis Miller, Greg Monsour, 

 Freddie Poitevent, Larry Roberts, Brad Sykes,  
Gary Wilkinson, Jim Williamson 

                   WEEKLY CALENDAR                                     
SUNDAY, May 21 
  9:15 - Sunday School 
10:30 - Morning Worship 
                         

TUESDAY, May 23 
12:00 - Fellowship Luncheon 
  6:00 - Prayer Shawl Ministry (Aldersgate) 
 

WEDNESDAY, May 24 
 5:30 - Prayer Meeting and Bible Study 
          -Youth Worship and Fellowship 
          - Children’s Activities  
                      (Nursery Available) 

THURSDAY, May 25 
10:00 - WMU to Trend Health and Rehab 

 
SATURDAY, May 27 
          YOUTH CHOIR TOUR TO Washington, D.C. 
                      May 27 - June 3 
  Pray for our Youth Choir and their sponsors                              
  as they travel to Washington, D.C. and bring                               
           their music to stops along the way. 
 
 

 
 

                    Last Sunday’s Record  
      Sunday School: 230   Offering:  $17,198.37 
                                January 1, 2023 
       Requirements:          $ 520,303.00 
       Receipts:                    $ 509,456.27 

VOLUNTEER MINISTRY - May 21 
PRAYER LINE Volunteer - Van Goodman 

Worship Welcome 
Diane Fairbanks 

Alan and Lou Ann Lamar 

Preschool Ext. Session 
Jason and Caitlin Braud 

 

 Security Team 3 
Clifford Holloway 

John Anderson 
Alan Lamar 

Brad Garrett 

Greeters 
Pam Maloney 

Freddie Poitevent 

Launch 
JJ and Emily Anders 

Counting Committee 
Marcia Brewer, chmn 

Davis Miller 
John Morgan Mims 

                Sermon for Sunday, May 21 
     “Faith of a Noble Father”   John 4:46-54 
                               Will Wall 

        Deacon’s Meeting - May 21 

                  8:00 a.m.     Fellowship Hall   

           DEACON OF THE WEEK                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   
 May 21 - Leslie Dunn       May 28 - Leonard Cobb 
June 4 - Landry Adkins     June 11 - Ward Calhoun 
June 18 - Randy Carroll    June 25 - Davis Miller 
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        Wednesday Night in the SUMMER 

            beginning May 17 @ 5:30 p.m. 
     *Prayer Meeting and Bible  Study  (CHAPEL)                 
           plus Youth Worship and Fellowship   
                  and Children’s Activities.            
            (*Nursery available.) 

                                      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 WEDNESDAYS @ 5:30 p.m. 
        in the summer  
      Join us for an interactive  
        experience during our                       
  Prayer Meeting time                         
 and help us discover… 

         where we’ve been… 
 where we are now...  
             and, most importantly,  

        where we’re going! 
             LOCATION:  The Chapel 
  

            Youth  Worship and Fellowship  
                 Children’s Activities  
                   (nursery available.) 



        Welcome to our newest member...      

     Katie Vaughn 

Memorials…  
                    Benevolence 
In memory of:  Maedelle Covert 
                 Music 
In memory of:  Billy Robinson 
                      Edwina McRee  
             (Julie Webb’s grandmother) 
                  Annie Armstrong 
In honor of:  The Will Wall Family 

Sympathies to… 
           The family and friends of 
               Janice Deweese Jones 

          The Family and Friends of 
                     Henrietta Jones 

  J. G. And Mellie T. Repsher Scholarship 
William B. Crooks Scholarship 

Brandon Scholarship 

FBC Scholarship Applications 
 Scholarship applications are available at the 
Welcome Center Desk or may be secured by             

e-mail.  They must be completed and                      
returned to the church office on or before                                    

Sunday, June 11. 

      Let’s Go to Paris and Normandy, France!     

         June 9-18, 2024  
  DEADLINE TO SIGN UP 

 Friday, June 16 
More info or to sign up,    
contact David Bishop.

     THE 7 SIGNS OF JESUS 
        Summer Sermon Series  

   Sundays @10:30 a.m. 

      
          

 
    VACATION                  
 BIBLE SCHOOL 

          June 19 - 23 

            8:30 am to 12:00 noon 
       For kids who have completed    
            Pre-K 4 to Sixth Grade 
 

  A fantastical celebration of         
           games of all kinds.  
From classic tabletop games to video 
games and more, kids will play their 
way through VBS while learning that 
Jesus guides them through all the 
twists and turns of their lives. They'll 
find that even when they mess up... 

       it’s never “game over.”  
 

 CALLING ALL VOLUNTEERS!  
We need YOUR  
     gifts with  
 BIBLE STUDY, 
  CRAFTS, etc. 
 

Contact Caitlin 
        or the                                                    
church office  
if you can help. 

    FELLOWSHIP LUNCHEON 

       

 

  Tuesday, May 23 
 12:00 noon   COST:  $5 
  SPEAKER: Kacey Bailey 

      TOPIC:  Mission Trip to Greece 
           Make reservations NOW  
  by calling the church office  (601.484.4600)  
  or signing the list in the  Welcome Center. 
      Please plan to come and bring a friend! 

WELCOME                             
Sydney Harrison                     

as FBC’s Summer  
Music and Youth Intern.   

Most of you already 
know Sydney, a talented 

musician and artist, as 
she has spent a lot of her 
growing up years here as 
a member of  First Baptist 

Church.  We are so glad that she is sharing 
her special gifts with us. this  summer! 


